
SUMMIT TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 
Regular Business Meeting 

Monday, December 16, 2024 
 
Chairman Lee called the regular business meeting of the Board of Supervisors to order at 4:30 
p.m. following the pledge to the flag.  Supervisors Davis, Lee and Welka were present, as were 
Engineer Jonas, Secretary Vallimont, Zoning Administrator Cass, Solicitor Wachter and two 
interested persons. 
 
Motion by Davis, second by Welka, to approve December 2, 2024, minutes as presented. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Motion by Welka, second by Davis, to approve the November 2024 treasurer’s report. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Motion by Davis, second by Welka, to approve Resolution #2024-16, EACOG Budget. 
Vote:  2/1, Lee opposed. 
 
Motion by Welka, second by Davis, to schedule the end of year meeting for December 23, 2024 
@ 9:00 AM. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Motion by Davis, second by Welka, to approve FLB Senior class council, Picnicana, June 4, 
2025, 11:00 AM – 3:00 PM. 
Vote:  3-0 
 
Solicitor Wachter reported a Right to Know appeal. 
 
Engineer Jonas reported public hearing will be held on 02-03-2025 to review an amended 
pollution reduction plan for the township’s MS4 permit. 
 
Supervisor Welka requested that residents place their garbage cans just inside of their driveway. 
Supervisor Davis reported that all is going well; had a few minor mechanical issues. 
Supervisor Lee hopes the big storm event is over and out of our system.  Merry Christmas and 
Happy New Year. 
Supervisor Davis also announced that 27-yr employee, Larry Hudacky, has passed away. 
 
Jim Chojnacki inquired what the end of year meeting was for.  L. Vallimont stated this was to 
address any business to come before the board prior to the end of year and to approve the final 
budget for next year. 
Kevin Ingraham, Honeysuckle Drive, is unhappy with the traffic signals all the way down Peach 
St. due to the fact that they seem to be synchronized incorrectly.  He is concerned with auto 
delivery trucks are parked in the center of Route 19 in front of the auto dealers.  The manhole 
covers on Peach St appear to be lower than the pavement.  Kevin feels that the public water is 
poor, he has experienced brown water in his tub and the pressure seems low.  Additionally, 
garbage pickup has been nonexistent and there should be something the township can do to 
address this.  It was recommended that Mr. Ingrahm contact PennDot and the ST Water 
Authority.  It was also stated that we do not have a contract for trash hauling. 
 
With no further business to come before the Board, motion by Davis, second by Welka, to 
adjourn the meeting at 5:01 p.m. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Respectfully submitted 
 
Lisa A. Vallimont, Secretary 
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